[your logo/header here]
[politician name and address here]
Via email: [email address here] 

[date here]
Dear [politician’s name here] 

My organisation, [your organisation name here], represents people with disability living in [area here].  I am writing to ask what measures you [and your department/agency/council etc] are taking to ensure that accessibility is considered fully within your ICT procurement policies.
As an organisation we believe that public procurement has a powerful role to play in making equipment and services widely available for people with disabilities.  If governments were to ensure that all of the information and communications technology (ICT) systems and services purchased were accessible ICT, that is they incorporate universal design principles, then this would make a material difference to Australians who rely on this type of technology.  Accessible ICT is different from workplace modifications or assistive technologies because it is flexible enough to be used by all employees inclusive of, but not limited to, those with a disability. Accessible ICT can also seamlessly connect with assistive technology, if needed.
New research available at www.accan.org.au/publicprocurement outlines how the inclusion of accessibility criteria in public procurement policies has been used by governments around the world to improve outcomes for citizens with disability, both within and outside the public service. It is time for this to happen in Australia as well.  This research would be further strengthened should the Productivity Commission undertake its own cost-benefit study on the inclusion of accessibility criteria in ICT public procurement.  We would appreciate your support for this to take place.

As a government organisation, your purchasing power can make a big difference to the wider market. By stimulating demand, your commitment to purchasing accessible ICTs can make these products more affordable and available for people with disability.  It also opens up your workplace to employees with a disability by making the systems they require part of the norm.

Australia is a signatory to the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.  [your organisation name] believes that one way to demonstrate our commitment to Convention obligations is for governments to demonstrate how accessibility is incorporated in the procurement of information and communications technology.
I look forward to hearing from you.
Kind regards
[Your organisation contact details here]
